

Dear Friends and Family,

April-June 2013

This has been a great 2 months. The first 10 days we were here were spent in the Charlotte, NC area with our missions director John Cava and our WOC church family. John and 2 worship/music groups from WOC will be ministering in Italy for 2 weeks while we are still here, so we spent some time getting to know the team, shared about Italy, and Ciro translated several of their songs into Italian.

We then made the trip down to Mississippi and hit the ground running. Too many people, places and things to see in such a short time!

About 6 months ago, Teen Challenge of MS opened a women's center near my parent's house, and my mother is on staff. Well, she is super excited about what we do in Italy and what God has done in our hearts, She wanted us to take some time to pour into her girls. So the TC staff and students were waiting for us with open arms the day after we got here. Ciro and I ministered during a 1 hour chapel service that turned into 4 hours. The girls blessed us with 3 human videos they had learned, and we shared the Word, love, prayer, and encouragement. If you have never heard of Teen Challenge, it is a faith based rehab for people with addiction problems. They have male and female centers all over the US and around the world. It is a tough program, but it works. When someone completes their time, there is good reason to celebrate. One of the young ladies was about to graduate when we arrived. When she was asked what she wanted as a special service and meal, she requested something real Italian! Ciro and I went to work to prepare a grand celebration for Kellie's completion of the program. It was Amazing! I cried intermittently the entire day while cooking and preparing for her. She had been through the wringer over the past 40 years, and she chose Jesus. It had been a hard road, but she stayed strong in Him. It was such an honor to be able to bless her that day.





Teen Challenge Mississippi

New Doors Opening!

God has been birthing inside a desire to reach thousands of people at the same time by putting together a TV program called "Revival and Supernatural" – this will be done in cooperation with an Italian Christian TV Station that broadcasts the Word of God 24/7! Please read more in the included "Media Newsletter".

In view of this new opening, Ciro has been able to video interviews with several ministers during this time in the States.

Last week, we had the opportunity to go to Dallas and meet with Steve and Jeri Hill, the evangelist from the Brownsville Revival. Ciro interviewed Steve in his studio. Later, he will translate the interview for it to be aired on the Christian TV network in Italy and possibly in other nations in Europe. After the interview, Steve asked if his assistant could in turn interview Ciro about what is going on in Italy for his program 'Frontline with Steve Hill'. WOW!

During this time of media hustle and bustle with the interviews, Mrs. Jeri and I slipped out of the studio and got to visit a bit. She had lots of seeds of wisdom to plant in my hear,t and I was so happy to receive all she had to offer. She told me people often ask her how she keeps on going when times get rough, and why they never slow down to live a 'normal' life. 'People just want peace, they want joy, they want to be happy, and we have what it takes for them to be filled. I have peace that passes all understanding. How can I not give someone else the opportunity to have what I have, when I know that is what they really want.'

Everything from the beginning of time to the end of time is all about Him. We have what it takes to make people's hearts whole again - to bring healing to families, and peace and joy to hearts. You can't change the entire world but you can change the entire world for one person! **Moving forward one life at a time!**

Thank you for taking the time to read this! We will be returning to Italy in 2 weeks. The day after we arrive, Ciro will begin teaching one week of a 12 week discipleship school. At the end of the week will be 3 days of outreach and street evangelism. Please keep us, the students at the school, and everyone that will hear the word of God in your prayers!

God bless you!

The Saggese Family - Ciro, Kathy, Samuel, Isabella, and Miriam



Steve Hill praying for us

Please read the attached Media newsletter! You will see that God has begun to open media doors right before our eyes that we never imagined we would be walking through!

^{**}If you wish to support us, please send in your tax-deductible donations to World Outreach Center, PO Box 3478, Fort Mill, SC 29708. Please write your checks out to World Outreach Center and write "Saggese" in the memo. To donate online, go to www.worldoutreachcommunity.org access our page under Missionaries, and then click on Donate or Subscribe.



Revival & Supernatural

"And it shall come to pass afterward, that I will pour out my Spirit on all flesh; your sons and your daughters shall prophesy, your old men shall dream dreams, and your young men shall see visions. Even on the male and female servants in those days I will pour out my Spirit. "And I will show wonders in the heavens and on the earth..." Joel 2:28

Dear Fellow Believers,

In the last year, God has really shifted us into a deeper call. A call that is not only centered on our church programs, but is projected toward larger objectives and larger crowds. If I were needed to travel 100 miles for just one soul, I would definitely do it - and we do! But if we have the chance to reach the thousands, shall we do it? Definitely!

Our ministry is right now growing mainly in the Campania Region in the areas of Avellino, Naples, a little in the areas of Benevento, Caserta and Salerno. We also travel to the north and south of Italy, as well as minister in the US couple of years.

God has been birthing inside a desire to reach thousands of people at the same time by putting together a TV program called "Revival and Supernatural" – this will be done in cooperation with an Italian Christian TV Station that broadcasts the Word of God 24/7.

To achieve this, we need to purchase equipment and to pay the TV Station, along with the editing for a weekly/monthly program, depending on our budget.

We are looking for a donation toward this project. By faith, we have already put together some segments using borrowed equipment. Paying someone else to do the job would be more expensive in the long run than using our own equipment. God has miraculously just provided us with 2 cameras for filming, but we still need to purchase 2 microphones, as well as other equipment.

We would like for you to please pray about this, and if God puts a desire in your heart to help us to achieve this goal that would be awesome! We would like to purchase the equipment in the US to take advantage of the cheaper prices.

We would need about \$3000 USD to get started.

The wheels have already begun to move with this project, as God has opened doors for me to interview such men as Sid Roth (author and TV host for the program <u>It's Supernatural</u> broadcast in the US and abroad), as well as John Cava, Dr. Michael Brown, Carey Robertson, Evangelist Steve Hill, and Daniel Kolenda (the President of CFAN founded by Reinhart Bonnke). All of this is occurred within the past 6 weeks!

This is just the beginning. God is preparing the way in the physical and spiritual, and we are following His lead! Please join with us in this journey, it is going to be great!!

God bless you, Ciro Saggese

Recent Interviews



Sid Roth - It's Supernatural



Carey Robertson Associate Pastor – Brownsville AoG during Pensacola Revival



Daniel Kolenda President of CFAN



John Cava Director of World Outreach Center



Dr. Michael Brown President of FIRE School of Ministry



Steve Hill Evangelist of Brownsville Revival